JOHN McCAIN ARIZONA

CHAIRMAN, COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES COMMITTEE ON HOMELAND SECURITY AND GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE ON INDIAN AFFAIRS

United States Senate

241 RUSSELL SENATE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20510-0303 (202) 224-2235

> 2201 EAST CAMELBACK ROAD SUITE 115 PHOENIX, AZ 85016 (602) 952-2410

122 NORTH CORTEZ STREET SUITE 108 PRESCOTT, AZ 86301 (928) 445-0833

407 WEST CONGRESS STREET SUITE 103 TUCSON, AZ 85701 (520) 670-6334

TELEPHONE FOR HEARING IMPAIRED (602) 952-0170

March 5, 2015

Paul Solomon 3307 Meadow Oak Drive Westlake Village, CA 91361

Dear Mr. Solomon,

I want to thank you for your letter concerning the cost over runs and mismanagement of the F-35 Program. As you are aware we have worked hard in the previous years at reigning in excessive cost growth and holding manufacturers responsible for their performance. Acquisitions reform is one of the top priorities of the 114th Congress.

The need to reform the Department of Defense acquisitions process is universally acknowledged. Since 1949 numerous studies have been conducted with varying recommendations and degrees of success. The past decade has brought new challenges to the responsiveness and length of the process. Our focus of effort for this Congress will be to provide accountability and arrest the growth in cost and schedule. We must do this in order to achieve a sustainable future for government acquisitions.

Again, I appreciate your continued efforts in working to improve our acquisitions process. Feel free to contact my staff at (202)224-2235 with further information.

Sincerely,

John McCain

United States Senator